[image: image4.png]N




[image: image1.png]8
v 23
>

%
5 °
. J )

>

% &

&
Ve 5
© Achieve ©




12th June, 2020

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Update about school opening 

Last week, we were delighted to welcome back to school pupils from Reception, Hedgehogs and Owls in their discrete groups of up to 15 children. 

In May, the government stated that they hoped all schools would be open for Years 2,3,4 and 5 later this month. However, in light of the statement made by the Education Secretary, Gavin Williamson, earlier this week, we know this will not be happening this month or before the end of term. I understand that many of you will be frustrated and disappointed by this news, as are we. Children of key workers and vulnerable children from these year groups can continue to attend. 
Gavin Williamson made it clear that it was up to headteachers to use any additional space for other groups if we were able to. All our teachers and support staff are currently allocated to a group and, following government guidance, there is no movement allowed of staff or children between groups. These constraints mean we are not in the position to open the school for any further groups, beyond those already established.  
However, we are now in a position to offer more days to Robins, Hedgehogs and Owls. 

Arrangements from week commencing 22nd June 

Robins and Hedgehogs

Your child will be able to come to school for 4 full days Monday -Thursday, but on Friday the school will not be open for Robins and Hedgehogs. This means teachers have the opportunity to engage with pupils remaining at home, and plan and resource all the learning for both home and school for the following week.

The staff and children will stay in their current groups and any additional children rejoining the school will be allocated a group, with the aim of keeping groups a similar size.  

Owls
It is lovely that more members of Owls class are planning to come to school. This means that from Monday 22nd June, the class will need to be split into two groups.  Any additional children are welcome to join after that date and, as with the Robins and Hedgehogs, the aim will be to keep the groups a similar size. 

Owls class will be able to come to school for 4 full days Monday -Thursday, but on Friday the school will not be open for Owls. This means teachers have the opportunity to engage with pupils remaining at home, and plan and resource all the learning for both home and school for the following week.

Staffing Arrangements for Owls Class from 22nd June are:

Group A:   Ms Meade    Mrs James
Group B:   Ms White      Mrs Wakelen

You will be notified which group your child will be in next week. 
Key Worker and Vulnerable Children Group 
This group of children has voted to call themselves The Dolphins. 

As more key workers return to the workplace, rather than working from home, the Dolphins group continues to grow. This means that from 22nd June, we will be dividing this group into Dolphins A and Dolphins B. 

Dolphins A will be for Years 4 and 5:  Mr Dawson, Mrs Martin 
Dolphins B will be for Years 3, 2 and below: Mrs Cole, Mrs Truss, and Mrs Maslin, with additional support from Miss Messam when needed. 
The school will be open for Dolphins groups Monday - Friday.

If you have a child in Robins or Hedgehogs, who is currently in Dolphins, but you would like them to move to their year group from 22nd June, please let us know as soon as possible.  This means they could attend school Monday to Thursday in their class groups, but they will not be allowed to rejoin Dolphins group for Fridays. 

Whilst, the advice remains that you should work from home if you can, please let us know if you want your child to join Dolphins group. One parent needs to be a key worker.

Starting and Ending times for groups

We have made minor alterations to the start and end times as shown below.  
	
	
	Drop – off 
	Collection 

	Priority Children/

Dolphins Group 
	KS2 gate
	8.40 am
	3.15 pm 

	Owls A
	KS2 gate
	8.50 am
	3.05 pm

	Owls B
	KS2 gate
	8.55 am
	3.10 pm

	Hedgehogs   A 
	Main entrance
	9.00 am
	2.55pm

	Hedgehogs   B
	Main entrance
	9.05 am
	3.00 pm

	Robins          A 
	Main entrance
	9.10 am
	2.45 pm

	Robins          B
	Main entrance
	9.15 am
	2.50 pm


The car park will continue to be closed for cars each end of the day, so please wait with your child in the car park area, ensuring social distancing, until it is time for your child to be greeted and have their temperature check in the morning, or to be dismissed to you at the end of the day. 
As much as possible, we would like all children to arrive and be dismissed at the times shown above. Thank you for your co-operation with this. 
If you want your child to rejoin school, and they are in Robins, Hedgehogs or Owls, or they qualify to be in the Dolphins group, please contact office@wivelsfield.e-sussex.sch.uk. We will need 48 hours’ notice so we can sort groups, resources etc. Thank you. 
Important Information 

To enable us to prepare classrooms and resources for more extended opening hours, the school will be closed for all children on Friday 19th June, except for priority children in Dolphins Group. The school will be open for these children as usual. 
Home Learning 

Thank you to all parents who continue to support their children’s learning at home. Talking with some of you, it is apparent that for some families, this is becoming increasingly challenging, so a huge thank you to all of you for persevering. We appreciate it has been a long time but we are all hoping that school will be open for everyone in September. In the meantime, for the rest of this term, teachers will continue to plan and resource lessons for home learning for all year groups. 
Please remember, teachers can always be contacted via google classroom or email to help out if children are stuck and we will continue to call by phone on a regular basis. Once all teachers are in class Monday – Thursday, there will be less opportunity for them to engage with pupils on the mornings of those days, but we hope they will have time in the afternoons, as well as on Fridays. We also plan for all teachers to video themselves reading a story or talking through parts of a lesson a few times in the week. 

Thank you for your continued support as we endeavour to do the best for your children’s education, despite the considerable limitations placed on us by Covid 19 restrictions.
Keep safe and well. 

Kind regards, 
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Helen Smith 

Headteacher

                  Wivelsfield Primary School


South Road, Wivelsfield Green, RH17 7QN


Telephone: 01444 471393  


office@wivelsfield.e-sussex.sch.uk  


www.wivelsfield.org


Headteacher: Mrs H Smith BA Hons NPQH
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